# **Knightly News**

February 2021 - #21-02

#### A Word From The Grand Knight

Brother Knights,

We have made it through the first month of 2021, no worse for the wear, I hope.

Just a short note to let you know that the K of C Friday Fish Fry is starting up. Starting Feb. 19, and each Friday thru Lent, we will be open for business. The current plan is to allow inside dining, with the room set up to promote social distancing. We will need as much help as we can get to see these events run smoothly, and to provide the quality meal to which our guests have become accustomed.

We have postponed our Annual Awards banquet, which is usually in early February. We will plan on having an event later this spring or summer, hoping to allow as much participation as we muster. In the meantime, we need to recognize the 2020 Knights of the Month and present the 2020 Knight of the Year. This will be done during our Council meeting on Thursday, February 18, 2021. I encourage all 2020 Knights of the Month to be present, and I invite all members to attend as well.

Knight of the Month for December:

Curt Langenfeld

Knight of the Month for January:

Bruce Beal

Feel free to submit nominations for Knight of the Month at vglaub9@gmail.com God Bless,

Vincent Glaub, Grand Knight

Non-Profit Org.
U.S.POSTAGE
PAID
PERMIT NO. 322
Springfield, IL.

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

Springfield, IL 62707 S801 West Street A4175 SMIGHTS OF COLUMBUS

#### St. Aloysius School Open House

The St. Aloysius School Open House is scheduled for Thursday, February 25th! Prospective families will be invited to sign up for a scheduled tour between the hours of 4:00 pm - 7:00 pm. This will be a safe, family friendly way to see the classrooms and learn about all St. Aloysius School has to offer! Know a family interested in St. Please Alovsius School? share our information and encourage friends and call 544-4553 family for more to information! Know a family interested in St. school? link Share this https://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090b4ba cad2da5fe3.

#### 46th Annual Chicken Dinner



The **Knights** Columbus Council 4175 and Ursuline Academy Alumni Foundation will host our 46th Annual Chicken Dinner on Sunday, May 2, from 11:00 AM to 7:00 PM. The Chicken Dinner helps the support

Ursuline Academy Alumni Foundation Serviam Tuition Awards. Due to the pandemic, this will most likely be a drive through only event. 50/50 tickets will be available in the Council Hall and while you are driving thru. We hope to see you there!



#### **Knight of the Month for January 2021**

Grand Knight, Vincent Glaub announced at the January Council meeting that the Knight of the Month for January 2021 was Bruce Beal. Congratulations Bruce!



#### **2020 Knights of the Month**

January	Blake Handley
February	George Micheletti
March	Aaron Crowder
April	Greg Trello
May	John Sivak
June	Steve Viola
July	JD Noseck
August	Tim Payne
September	Tom Tapocik
October	Scott McCamant
November	Marty Petterchak
December	Curt Langenfeld





## 4YEARS IN A ROW!

### **2021 FISH FRY SCHEDULE**

February 19 and 26 March 5, 12, 19 and 26 April 2

Catfish Dinner	\$12
Walleye Dinner	\$10
Carp Dinner	\$10
Shrimp Dinner	\$10
•	\$10

Baked Potatoes - French Fries - Cole Slaw - Potato SaladBeer - Wine - Soda - Mixed Drinks

## **Serving from 4:30 PM until 7:00 PM**

Carry Out, Curbside and "To Go" Orders Call 217-528-5740

Carry Outs Available • "To Go" orders add 25¢

Knights of Columbus #4175

2801 West Street, Springfield, IL 62707







#### 2020 - 2021 Council Officers

Grand Knight	Vince Glaub
Chaplain Fr. Clin	nton Honkomp, O.P.
Deputy Grand Knight	Steve Rose
Chancellor	Matthew Daniels
Financial Secretary	Jim Meyer
Treasurer	Earl Schroeder
Recorder	Scott McCamant
Advocate	John Mehlick
Warden	Karl Kohlrus
Inside Guard	Jimmy Schuh
Outside Guard	Bill Warren
3 Year Trustee	Aaron Crowder
2 Year Trustee	Tom Kohlrus
1 Year Trustee	Tim Payne

#### For the Good of the Order

Deacon Ben Hoefler. Brother David Sarnecki, Msgr John Ossola, Danielle Loftus, Mary Schroeder, Leroy David, Danielle Cominitti, Stanley Anderson, Family of Dick Beck, Tammy Zink, Tom and Barb Schuh, Rich Drobney, Joyce Sullivan, June Lowder, Josh Lowder, Bill Bredemeyer, Barb Olelinick, Michele Credit, Sarah Ayers, Joe Menigetti, Mike Kinzler, Joe Schweska, Douglas Deluhery, Evelyn Schumacher, Family of Freida Burg, John Titone, Tom Stevens, Family of Brad Mills, Family of John Szerletich, Family of Joe Creds, Family of Rosemary Long, the Edgar Family, residents and staff of the Villas in Sherman, victims of the pandemic, Professionals. Healthcare all Military Personnel and Vocations.

#### **Insurance Agent**

If you ever thought; it's time I review my insurance needs the time is now. The KC offers you the opportunity to review your program with an insurance professional. KC 4175 has a new agent, Chris Bivins. Chris is here to assist you. Please contact him at (217) 971-1812 or at chris.bivins@kofc.org.

#### **Hall Rentals**

Looking for a place to host a birthday party, a family reunion, wedding reception, business meeting, or a retirement party. Please consider using the Council Hall. Contact our Building Manager, Vaughn Whiteman, at 217-553-6905.

#### **Interested in Being a KC Bartender**

We are looking for volunteers. Are you interested in being a KC bartender? We pay the bartender \$40 for their services and they keep their tips. If you are interested, contact our Building Manager, Vaughn Whiteman, at 217-553-6905.

#### **Council Website**

Matthew Daniels has volunteered to update the information on website. If you wish to have information added to the website or have an idea to improve the website please send a message to Matt at knightsofcolumbus4175@gmail.com.

#### **Knightly News By Email**

Interested in volunteering to receive your news letter by email? Send an email with your name, regular mailing address and email address:

knightsofcolumbus4175@gmail.com

#### **KC 4175 of Facebook**

K of C 4175 is now on Facebook. Check us out and like us to stay up to date on events happening at the hall. You can find us at www.facebook.com/kofc4175. Like us and share the page with your friends.

#### **Newsletter Items**

Anyone who wishes to put something in the newsletter should call or email Pat Daniels with the information to be included or send it to him before the 21<sup>st</sup> of each month. Any corrections or changes to your home or email address can be forwarded to Pat as well.